Tawas Field Trip Report

Tawas did not disappoint!   Seven participants made the drive to Tawas despite the weather reports calling for rain in the morning.  Thankfully, the rain held off and the weather was perfect.

A Kentucky Warbler highlighted nineteen warbler species seen or heard on the point.   This bird, a notoriously difficult bird to see required patience as it foraged in the underbrush at the tip.   Whether on hands or knees or standing up it was a treat.

The other highlight of the trip was a Little Gull at the tip in a flock of Bonaparte’s Gulls.  The Little Gull was easy to differentiate when the gull flock flushed and then resettled on the sandbar.  The dark underwings were unmistakable and everyone was able to identify this bird among the dozens of other gulls present. 

At Tuttle Marsh we were treated to a Sora as it hid among the cattails.  No clear view, but a fun time as we tried to see the whole bird at one time.  

Ninety-one species were observed including 19 warblers.   





